
From: Stephanie Camacho <scamacho@hardeeso.com> 

Date: October 11, 2019 at 2:52:08 PM EDT 

To: Gail@floridaactioncommittee.org 

Subject: Records Request 

Good afternoon, 

 

Our agency has received the attached request. Please accept this email as a 

response to the information requested.  

 

 

1. When a shelter in Hardee County is opened, sexual offenders and predators 

who choose to seek shelter may do so at Hilltop Elementary School, which is 

one of the first shelters to open in Hardee County. If an offender/predator 

is in need of special (medical) accommodations, they can preregister with 

Hardee County Emergency Operations Center for a space in the special needs 

shelter, which is at South Florida State College.  

 

Hilltop Elementary School - 2401 US Highway 17 North Wauchula, FL 33873 

South Florida State College - 2968 US Highway 17 North Bowling Green, FL 

33834 

 

2. Those offenders who are registered offenders/predators and are residents 

of Hardee County are welcome to go to the shelter as soon as it is open. 

Everyone entering the shelter must register upon arrival at the shelter. 

Offenders/Predators must make contact with the Hardee County Sheriff's 

Office deputy on duty at the shelter where they will be directed to an area 

separate from the general population.  

 

3.    Hilltop Elementary School - 2401 US Highway 17 North Wauchula, FL 

33873 

   South Florida State College - 2968 US Highway 17 North Bowling 

Green, FL 33834 

 

4. Only offenders/predators will be allowed in the designated area. Other 

family members must remain in the general population area.  

 

5. If the offenders/predators remain at the shelter for 3 or more days, 

accommodations will be made for them to comply with registration 

requirements.  

 

6. The registrant can contact Hardee County Sheriff's Office at 863-773-4144 

for immediate assistance or Sergeant David Drake at 863-773-0304 ext 248.  

 

 

Please let me know if we can be of further assistance.  

 

Thank you,  

 

Stephanie Camacho 

Records Specialist 

Criminal Investigations Division 

Hardee County Sheriff's Office 

Office 863-773-0304 ext 230 

Fax 863-773-4593  or 863-773-3865  

 



LEGAL NOTICE REGARDING EMAIL 

Senate Bill 80 - Effective July 1, 2006 

Under Florida Law, email addresses are public record. If you do not want 

your email address released in response to a public record request, do not 

send electronic email to this entity. Instead, contact this office by phone 

or in writing. 

 

 

 

 

NOTICE: This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of 

the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. If you have received this email in error, please 

notify the sender immediately. Please note that the Florida Action Committee, Inc. (FAC) is NOT a law 

firm, we are not attorneys and we are neither authorized nor licensed to provide legal advice. Nothing 

contained in this correspondence is intended to constitute legal advice and any information or 

references found herein or on our website should not be used as a substitute for advice of competent 

counsel. 

 


